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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 3rd FEBRUARY 1996

MEMBERS PRESENT: D. Bidwell, M. Howes, A. Shirley, M. Pond, M. Bidwell,
K. Fuller, J. Thompson.

APOLOGIES: R. Knight, S. Bayliss, A. Coleman

The Chairman opened the Meeting. The Minutes were duly read and proposed by K.
Fuller and seconded by M. Pond as being a true and accurate account. All agreed.
D. Bidwell attended the Banbury League meeting nothing to report.

TREASURERS REPORT: A. Shirley informed the committee that the Premium Bonds must
be purchased in a person's name. S. Newman had been approached but was to seek
legal advice. R. Knight to be approached. A. Shirley asked MRH for outstanding u14's
money.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: MRH confirmed the Cherwell District Boys 6 a-side dates
confirmed, still waiting to hear from D. Hebden re use of pitches.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: D. Bidwell still to confirm with Dermot Gallagher. S. Boote to
provide disco. Food to be same as last year, cheese and french bread etc. Need
someone to organise.

CABARET NIGHT: Must get money in for tickets, people needed to run raffle on the
night. More raffle prizes needed.

KIT & EQUIPMENT: A. Shirley has obtained pegs. Corner flags to be done, conduit to be
pushed inside. A. Coleman said that the net behind the goal had fallen down PFA.

K. Fuller said the 3rd team could use some tracksuits as subs are getting cold. This to
be costed. D. Hirons away from 9th March, 16th and 23rd, B. Coles to be asked to wash
kits.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Mark Bidwell informed the Committee that he would be unable
to run the 2nd Team next year as it becomes too much of a committment running two
sides.

There being no further busines the meeting closed with thanks given from the Chair.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MARCH 2nd 1996

MEMBERS PRESENT: D. Bidwell, M. Howes, A. Shirley, M. Pond, M. Bidwell, K. Fuller,
J. Thompson, R. Knight.

APOLOGIES: S. Bayliss, A. Coleman

The Chairman opened the Meeting and the Minutes were duly read and agreed, proposed
by J. Thompson and seconded M. Bidwell.

TREASURERS REPORT: A. Shirley informed the committee that there is £160.00 in fines
and signing-on fees/match fees still outstanding. These being D. Baker, D. Avery, C.
Roberts, M. Webber, L. Brummond, S. Meadows, C. Merry and R. Butler. It was agreed
that M. Cannaway and M. Woodcock would only pay £5.00 signing on if enough games
were played. M. Wiggins still to pay booking fine a.s.a.p. or letter to be sent to NFA.
Finally Mr. Shirley strongly informed the Committee that the Club cannot afford to let
these fines and outstanding monies continue. M. Pond said that Managers should know
who owes the Club money for next season.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: M. Howes informed the Managers again that Team sheets should
be filled in for Club records. These to include all Cup games, Myers Cup included.
Cherwell District League 6-aside to take place at the field on March 3ist, all help needed
with pitch marking and BBQ etc. etc. 9.00 start. Next 6 a-side April 28th. The Dave
Gibbard Cup Final to take place on April 4th.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: D. Bidwell to see D. Gallagher, S. Boote disco confirmed f.o.c.
Food still undecided. To be further discussed, price of tickets undecided. Suggested
same as last year, cheese and french bread etc. Who to organise.

KIT: Corner flags, M. Bidwell, M. Pond to sort. Track suits for next year? Look at
costs.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: M. Bidwell informed the Committee that the ull's have been
fined due to late result sheet £5.00. Asked for two new balls because his are worn out.
This was agreed, receipt to A. Shirley. J. Thompson said that he had received an
enquiry for the young lads to go to Brackley u18's on Wednasday nights to play for
Brackley Reserves on a Saturday. D. Bidwell said that MCFC should send wreath to
Banbury League G. Wilson funeral.

Changing rooms should be brushed out at end of every game and bosts removed before
entering at full time.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD APRIL 6th 1996

MEMBERS PRESENT: D. Bidwell, M. Howes, A. Shirley, M. Pond, M. Bidwell, K. Fuller,
J. Thompson, R. Knight

APOLOGIES: S. Bayliss, A. Coleman

The Chairman opened the Meeting and the Minutes were duly read and agreed, proposed
by J. Thompson and seconded M. Pond.

TREASURERS REPORT: Money outstanding from D. Baker and Leon Drummond.
Profit so far from 6-aside £190 approx.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: M. Howes informed the Meeting that trophies should be returned
for Presentation Night. A. Shirley and M. Howes to action. Also informed the meeting
that the annual Parish Council Meeting takes place on 17th April, someone should attend,
and the Playing Fields AGM on the 16th April. The Jock Christie Cup Final between
Bloxham and Steeple Claydon takes place on May 5th and the question of whether MC
provide a tea was discussed. This was decided against and MC to provide cups of tea
only.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: DB reported that Dermot Gallagher cannot attend.
Complimentary tickets to be sent to the Leagues. Presentation of Sponsors.
Disco o.k. Food as last year — who to organise to be discussed next meeting.
Ticket priced at £5.00 adults and £2.00 juniors. D. Bidwell to print tickets.
M. Pond said that Players voting slips should go out.

Phil Lines had approached MC u18's - to be advised.
Wreath had been sent to G. Wilson
Changing rooms now being swept out.

DB congratulated M. Pond and the Ist Team for reaching the semi-final of the Myers Cup.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING: Date set for 14th July 1996 at 10.30 in the Pavillion.
MH to advertise.

CHERWELL DISTRICT 6 ASIDE: To take place on 28th April with BBQ etc. M. Bidwell
said that there was not enough help and J. Thompson. D. Bidwell, K. Fuller and M. Pond
offered to help this time.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Working party needed for putting top soil on the pitches.

Fete: BBQ - MB and helpers and 6-aside for boys MB and helpers.
Men to run a penalty shoot out.

Cabaret discussed for next fund raiser.
Jock Christie Cup: This was discussed as the Cup is in the hands of the CDL and it was

proposed that it should be made an Invitation Cup and stay in the han
KF - this matter to be discussed further at the AGM (DB).

There being no further business the meeting was closed.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
SUNDAY 14TH JUNE, 1996

AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES 2. MINUTES OF LAST AGM 3. MATTERS ARISING 4. CHAIRMANS
REPORT 5. SECRETARY’'S REPORT 6. TREASURER'S REPORT 7. FORMULATION
OF CLUB 8. ELECTION OF OFFICERS, GENERAL COMMITTEE, LEAGUES & COMPS.
9. SIGNING ON FEES 10. KIT 11. EQUIPMENT 13. TRAINING 14. AOB

MEMBERS PRESENT: R. Knight, M. Howes, A. Shirley, M. Pond, A. Gascoigne, M. Bidwell,
D. Bidwell, J. Thompson, N. Zammit, K. Fuller, M. Wiggins, S. Thompson, A. Witherall,
N. Shirley, C. Merry.

APOLOGIES: S. Bayliss, A. Coleman, S. Newman, D. Woodcock.

The Minutes were duly proposed as being a true and accurate account. Proposed M.
Bidwell, seconded N. Zammit.

MATTERS ARISING: None.

SRR i

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT: D. Bidwell welcomed everyone to the meeting and stated that it
was the best attended AGM for a long time. He thanked all the Managers, M. Howes,
Alan and Jill Shirley for all their hard work throughout the Season in maintaining a solid
footing for the Club. On the playing side, the Chairman expressed that it has been a
fairly successful season with the Ist Team gaining 4th place in the Premier Div. and
runners up in the Benevolent Cup, the Reserves gaining 3rd place in Div. Il and winners
of the Reserve Benevolent Cup, and the 3rd Team gaining 5th place in Div. lll. The U'16
gaining 5th place in the Mid-Warwickshire Boy's League and Supplementary Cup Runners
Up, U13's 3rd place in the Cherwell & Westcott League, Jock Christie Runners Up and
Watson Trophy Winners. The U10's Runners Up Cherwell Westcott League, League Cup
Winners Supplementary Cup. All in all quite a successful season. On the down side the
Chairman felt that the disciplinary record goes from bad to worse and this must be
improved. He felt it was a positive move entering the Senior Oxfordshire League and
looked forward to the forthcoming season.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: M. Howes said that he was pleased to reach the final of the
Jock Christie but sad that this cup does not seem likely to be placed in the hands of
MCFC. Disappointed about our disciplinary record particularly with the incidents with the
junior sides regarding parents on sidelines and also with some senior players and their
lack of restraint. Looked forward to forthcoming season and a reduction ir. the number
of bookings and sending offs.

TREASURER'S REPORT: A. Shirley handed out Balance Sheets and asked for questiona.
A. Gascigne asked why the laundry bill had decreased, the reason being that the junior
kits were being washed free of charge. (See attached).

FORMULATION OF CLUB: Proposed by A. Gascoigne ‘and seconded by R. Knight.

PRESIDENT: S. Newman VICE PRESIDENT: N. Blencowe CHAIRMAN: D. Bidwell
P/ A. Shirley S/ R. Prasher P/ R. Knight S/ A. Gascoigne P/ N. Zammit S/J.T.

VICE CHAIRMAN: K. Fuller SECRETARY: M. Howes TREASURER: A. Shirley
P/ S. Prasher S/ A. Witherall P/ N. Shirley S/ J. Thompson P/ M. Pond S/ N. Shirley
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1st TEAM MANAGER: M. Pond and A. Gascoigne
P/ M. Howes S/ R. Knight

2nd TEAM MANAGER: M. Bidwell and N. Zammit
P/ M. Howes S/ C. Merry

3rd TEAM MANAGER: K. Fuller and D. Waters
P/ D. Bidwell S/ M. Howes

U17's TEAM MANAGER: J. Thompson
P/ D. Bidwell S/R. Knight

U14's TEAM MANAGER: M. Howes
P/ K. Fuller S/ D. Bidwell

J11's TEAM MANAGER: M. Bidwell
»/ M. Pond 3/ A. Gascoigne

COMMITTEE: To remain as previous year.
P/ D. Bidwell S/ N. Zammit

PROPOSAL: D. Bidwell proposed that 2 players from each team to attend meetings.
Seconded M. Wiggins. All agreed.

LEAGUES & COMPETITIONS: 1st and 2nd Teams have been accepted in Oxon Senior
League. 3rd Team to remain in Banbury League. All youth teams in Warwick League.

Cup Games - all as League requirements plus NFA County Cups for 1st and 2nd Teams.
SIGNING-ON FEES: N. Shirley proposed that should remain the same @ £10.00,
seconded R. Prasher. A. Shirley stated that the Social Club have asked the Football Club
to initiate en-block membership for Saturday members. A. Shirley to investigate.

Match Fees: A. Gascoigne proposed to remain the same, seconded N. Shirley @ £2.00.

KIT: Purchased 3 new kits previous year, comments received regarding poor quality with
nuumbers coming off shirts and whether should be re-printed.

Sponsor received for U11's. Club to pay for printing.

EUIPMENT: New nets to be purchased, prices sought. Corner flags in need of repair.
Balls - to purchase x6 size 5's

Hooks on goal posts. Posts to be painted.

RENT: To remain the same.

TRAINING: Chenderit School - all in order.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Mark Bidwell asked what was to happen to the Jock Christie
Shield now that there are no teams in the Westcott League. This to be investigated.

Team Photos - Managers to sort.
Telephone expenses for Managers - this should be sorted.

A. Gascoigne - asked who would be washing the kits this season.
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ANY OTHER BUSINESS CONT.:

S. Thompson asked if the goal areas could be re-seeded.

R. Knight thanked everyone for his gift on Presentation Night and asked when the first
meeting will be for the new season. .

M. Howes proposed that £2.00 to be put on top of any fines for bookings and sending
offs and also read letter from Mrs. J. Green.

There being no further business the meeting closed with thanks given from the Chair.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 2nd DECEMBER, 1995

MEMBERS PRESENT: D. BIDWELL (CHAIR) K. FULLER
M. HOWES J. THOMPSON
A. SHIRLEY M. BIDWELL
M. POND S. BOOTE (Team Reps)
R. KNIGHT J. THOMPSON, S. MAGGS
APOLOGIES: A. GASGOIGNE
S. BAYLISS

There being no Minutes for the November meeting the Chairman commenced with the
item of Change of Kit:

CHANGE OF KIT: No problems with Ist and 2nd Teams. Managers to check opposition
colours due to clashing.

TREASURERS REPORT: A. Shirley concerned at the amount of money the Club is losing.
Some signing on fees still outstanding, C. Roberts and M. Evans. Fenemore, Drummond
and Meadows. Managers to chase.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: Date set for 24th May (Friday). MRH to write to Oxford Utd. etc.
for personality. DB to see Dermot Gallagher. It was agreed that refreshment would be
provided. Price of tickets to be decided. J. Thompson to talk to Bob Boote about
music/disco.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: A. Shirley wanted to know why the trophies are still in a
cardboard box behind the bar, D. Bidwell replied that he did not know trophies were
behind the bar. It was agreed to have them cleaned and put on display. AS also
enquired as to where the Club photographs are. MRH informed meeting that he had
spoken to Mick Walton in October and received no reply. Dick Knight to chase.

DK asked what happens if the Ist Team finish bottom of their League and would they be
relegated. MRH informed NO, he did not think so because it is a Reserve Div. below
them.

S. Boote concerned about some players attitude in Ist Team.

M. Pond suggested a board be erected for £1000 as at Xmas, continue all season.
MB to speak to Jack Waters about pegs for nets, shortage.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.00 p.m.

(e




image5.jpeg
MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 13th JANUARY 1996

MEMBERS PRESENT: D. Bidwell, M. Howes, A. Shirley, M. Pond, R. Knight, K:'Fuller,
J. Thompson and M. Bidwell. 4

e

APOLOGIES: S. BAYLISS -

The Chairman opened the Meeting informing the Committee that all questions would be.
addressed through the Chair and that the meeting would be conducted in a gentiemanly
manner. The Minutes were duly read and proposed by A. Shirley and seconded R. Knight
as being a true and accurate record, all agreed. *

TREASURERS REPORT: A. Shirley informed the Committee that signing on fees are still
outstanding, namely; A. Roberts, S. Fenemore, S. Meadows (also owes booking fees and
match fees) and Leon Drummond. Managers please to chase. Still concerned over

running costs of Club, £4,790.00 per annum. Subs and match fees only raise £2,700.00

A. Shirley suggested that some of the Club's money should be put into Premium Bonds,
he informed the Comitttee that there was £3,682.00 in a special account earning only
3%% interest. This was duly discussed and it was proposed that a £1,000 be invested in
Premium Bonds. K. Fuller proposed that we put £1,500 investment. This was voted upon
and £1,000 was agreed upon by all. A. Shirley said that he thought that the Bonds
should be in a person's name but was to investigate further. The name of S. Newman as
President of the Club was mentioned.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: MRH informed the Committee that there was a Banbury League
Sec. Meeting on Wednesday 31st January at 7.30 at Woodgreen Leisure Centre and must
attend. Have received a fine from Banbury League for ringing in results late, must be
done by 5.15 p.m. to get on FOX FM. Sadly the u14's side has now finished due to poor
results etc. and one leaves the team and canvasses the others. Reps required to attend
PFA meetings on a monthly basis held second Tuesday of the month. Good work being
done by PFA, pavillion to be re-furbished, tiles and roof to be renewed. Plans still in
hand for Lottery money and major building improvement. Rent increases now in place.

It was suggested at PFA meeting that football should be finished by 3lst March so all re-
seeding and repair work can be carried out. This was duly agreed by Commitee and
agreed to if possible. MRH to contact D. Hebden, Chenderit regarding use of school
pitches.

Cherwell District Boys League have been in contact regarding holding 6 a sides on field
on March 3lst at 9.00 a.m. and April 28th at 9.00 a.m. S. Dennett Secretary of the
League informed MRH that Banbury Vikings have no team but wonder whether Mr. D.
Nixon could be a ref at the above fixtures. This was discussed and it was felt that due
to his behaviour when he assaulted a member on the field he should not be allowed.

PRESENTATION NIGHT: D. Bidwell thought that Dermot Gallagher might be o.k. but still to
chase to confirm. Food was discussed but no decision made. Music - Bob Boote -
wait to see before confirming in writing. MRH waiting to hear from pro clubs.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: M. Bidwell had seen J. Waters about pegs for nets and Jack
could not obtain, A. Shirley to try. Mrs. Bidwell has washed a kit and wondered if the
Treasurer could reimburse her as M. Bidwell would not pay it, various comments were
made regarding deep pockets and short arms, A. Shirley duly handed the money over.
Posts in shed are in a mess, many hooks missing, need re-placing.

K. Fuller said corner flags should be looked at, regulation height 5' from ground.
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MINUTES OF MEETING CONT.
13th JANUARY 1996

J. Thompson expressed concern over the unhappiness of some of the junior players in the
sides. It was felt by the Committee that it is imperative that we look after the youth of
the Club and that Managers should make sure when promoting or relegating players
throughout the teams in the Club, ie Ist to 2nd, 2nd to 3rd, that good explanations are
given to the players.

A. Shirley stated that we must 'push' the tickets for the Cabaret Night on Saturday Feb
10th, 150 tickets sold could give us £250.00 profit. With raffle and more tickets sold
could make alot more. He also told the Committee that the Social Club were putting on
a Happy Hour between 6.30 and 7.30 at the above event, (Mine's a whisky & coke
Martin).

Richard Knight said he was still trying to chase the photos from Mick Walton

Fish Pond oops Mick Pond suggested the £1000 board again a discussion was had and
M. Bidwell suggested a separate meeting to discuss fundraising. This was agreed.
Players to attend for input and ideas.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 6.30 p.m.

Next Meeting February 1st





